FRIENDS OF HEBDEN BRIDGE STATION

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 16th April 2018 at 6pm in the Station Manager’s Office
Present:  Martin Whittell, Diana Monahan, David Storr, Paul Monahan, Susan Quick and Lesley Mackay.

Apologies: Kathy Pitt, Bernard Parry and David Taylor 

Minutes of the last meeting.  Two amendments are required.  Page 1 Visit to Peter Jeffery’s Model Railway should read ‘Halifax & Brighouse Model Engineers’.  On page 2 the first paragraph should contain the words ‘the high frequency of minor vandalism’.  With these changes, the minutes were approved. 
Matters arising: 

Accessibility measures:  June Eaton from the Disability Access Forum had sent comments about the proposed new car park which Lesley forwarded onto the Project Manager.  
Talk by Peter Jeffery:  This was fairly well attended and very much enjoyed by all those present.
Visit to Halifax & Brighouse Model Engineer’s:  This visit takes place on Wednesday 18th April, at 10.30am
Payment to Coffee Station:  Nina Smith had confirmed that this payment has now been made.
Piano Tuner’s payment:  This payment has now been received from Northern.
Signal Box:  David Storr has been in contact with Andrew Bibby.  A holding email has been received from Network Rail in response to the Community Land Trust’s enquiry about the Signal Box.  No further response has been received. It was suggested that further emails need to be sent.  Action:  David Storr
Lamp Room & Lift mechanisms:  Tony Rivero, Network Rail, has the lift mechanisms in safe custody. 

Information Boards:  The short history produced by David Taylor is currently displayed in the Boards.  Diana suggested that a list of work we have carried out should be displayed in the Boards.  This was agreed.  Diana will pass the information onto Martin to print.  Action:  Diana Monahan and Martin Whittell
Cycle Rail Forum:  Lesley said that Northern had made a Cycling Promise which included a commitment to increase the number of cycle rail users; promoting their own hire scheme and providing secure cycle parking and perhaps electric cycle charging points.  More detailed information is available on Norther’s website.  
History Exhibition 2019:  Diana has submitted the funding application for £296 to Hebden Royd Town Council.  The National Railway Museum has expressed interest in the exhibition to Diana.
New Trains:  Both David Storr and Martin would like this to be progressed.  David Storr will write to Richard Isaacs asking if a visit to see a new train could be arranged.  Action:  David Storr
Ramp: Planning consent:  Northern Railway have now removed the flooring which had been laid on the stone ramp leading to Platform One.  Many thanks to Paul Monahan for pursuing this.
Chair’s Report:  Nothing to report.
Treasurer’s Report:  The cheque for £47 for the piano tuner has now been received.  David has contacted Kathy Pitt to ask to where our payment can be sent.  Action: David Storr and Kathy Pitt
At the moment the Co-operative Community Account has a balance of £24.32; the Calder Ward Grant £22.6 and the General Fund £307.36.  As noted above we are owing the piano tuner £47.

Working Party Report:  Luckily we had manged to recruit sufficient volunteers for the Big Spring Clean Up.  Lesley said the last working party was well attended with a welcome new volunteer.
Northern Railway:  David Storr has written to Richard Isaac about the lack of information given to FoHBS or Station staff about the timings of the current and imminent work and disruptions taking place at the Station.  David’s email has been acknowledged and a more detailed response is awaited.  Action:  David Storr
Waiting Room Musical Event:  Lesley said Samantha Whates is using the Waiting Room for a musical event on 27th April and is happy for members of the public to use the waiting room at the same time.  The piano is having the non-working note repaired this week by Stephen Day; and tuned next week by Chris Green which is being funded by Samantha.
Any Other Business:  

Commemoration Plaque:  It has been suggested by Michael Allen that we might like to consider putting up a plaque to all those who died in and around the Station in its earlier days.  After discussion it was agreed we did not need any further plaques at the Station.  Lesley will write to inform Michael about this.  Action:  Lesley Mackay
Toilets:  It appears that our toilets are now out of action and it may well be many months before they are restored due to structural problems in the roof.  In the meantime, two Portakabins have been placed on Platform Two.  Susan Quick said she will contact June Eaton of the Disability Access Forum to raise the lack of a disabled access toilet at the station for the foreseeable future. It was with dismay that the Friends noted the poor quality of the Portakabins on Platform 2.  Action:  Susan Quick
David Taylor:  The Friends were really sorry that David Taylor was leaving the area.  Warm thanks were extended to David for all his wonderful contributions in mounting the lovely displays in the waiting rooms and in his contributions to various activities, events and exhibitions since the very earliest days of the Friends.  David has kindly offered to help, if needed, with the forthcoming exhibition at the Town Hall in 2019. 
Data Protection Act:  Paul Monahan raised the issues arising from the impending introduction of this act.   David Storr will send Lesley a form of words to circulate to all members.  Action: David Storr and Lesley Mackay
Date of next meeting:  Monday 4th June 2018 at 6.pm in the Station Manager’s office on Platform One.

